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We have completed the transfer to Chase. 

As of today
Operating account: $13,707.95
Reserves: $46,542.32


Banking Update:
· The transition from Byline to Chase is in progress, with the Chase accounts fully operational.
· Byline accounts remain open temporarily until all payments are processed.
· The change was necessitated by Byline's inadequate online banking features, which was initially required for a loan agreement.
· There will be no changes required from the homeowners as the switch is behind the scenes.
Facilities Update:
· The basement heaters, over 20 years old, need replacement before winter.
· Three breezeway lights have been replaced; the remaining lights will be replaced soon due to reaching their lifespan.
· Plans to clean the back stairs will be communicated, and any items on the stairs should be moved beforehand.
· Lawn care: Seeding is planned before mid-September, the optimal time for grass growth. A fall landscape cleanup is also being considered.
Repairs and Maintenance:
· The 125-entry door is malfunctioning due to an issue between the power box and the door strike.
· The intercom screen at 131 is having visibility issues and may need to be revisited.
· Masonry issues reported have been inspected with no structural concerns; repairs will be done in the next masonry work cycle.
· The boiler room’s carbon monoxide detector needs replacement due to faulty beeping despite a new battery.
· Consideration of installing internet access in the boiler room to facilitate electronic locks, camera systems, and smoke detector alerts.
Owner Affairs:
· A lease was approved for Pavita at 131 1W with an exemption for this year.
· A letter from the tax attorneys confirmed they will monitor real estate tax changes and appeal when necessary, with a third of the savings going to the attorneys.
Landscaping:
· A new landscaping company has been found, and the work will be scheduled. More information will be provided soon.
Howard Street Development Plan:
· The Howard Street Business Association is considering closing the last section between the alley and Callan Street to create a community gathering space.
· Concerns were raised about traffic flow, fire department access, and potential neighborhood impact.
· The idea may stem from businesses wanting more outdoor seating, though several already have sufficient space.
· The city’s involvement includes purchasing properties on Howard Street for potential development.
Next Steps:
· Attendees are advised to monitor the Howard Street development plan and its impact on the community, with potential actions like circulating a neighborhood petition if necessary.

